
ITEM RES 2015-6151

VILLAGE OF DOWNERS GROVE
Report for the Village Council Meeting

SUBJECT: SUBMITTED BY:

Resolution Opposing a Reduction in the Allocation of the State of 
Illinois Local Government Distributive Fund

Enza I. Petrarca
Village Attorney

SYNOPSIS

Resolution opposing changes to the allocation of local government distributive fund revenues.

STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT

The goals for 2011-2018 include Steward of Financial Sustainability. 

FISCAL IMPACT

Under Governor Rauner’s proposed budget, the Village would lose $2.4 million in annual state shared 
revenues. 

BACKGROUND

At the March 3, 2015 Village Council meeting, the Village Council discussed Governor Rauner’s proposed 
budget, which includes a 50 percent reduction in the allocation of state income tax revenue for municipal 
governments. This reduction would equal $2.4 million annually. Based on the discussion, staff prepared a 
resolution opposing the reduction for Council consideration. 

ATTACHMENTS

Resolution

UPDATE & RECOMMENDATION
This item was discussed at the March 10, 2015 Council meeting. The attached resolution has been 
revised to reflect the Village Council discussion. 
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